
 

 

 

MEETING OF TICKHILL TOWN COUNCIL 27TH MAY  2025  

45.25 CORRESPONDENCE  (Appendix 3)    

• Email from the Pageant Master with final details for those organising VE day 

celebrations. RESOLVED circulated to Cllr Cooper and publicised on social media, 

website and notice board.  

• Multiple complaints have been received from concerned residents regarding the green 

space off Airedale being turned into a BMX track by a group of Youths. Residents also 

reported the activity to City of Doncaster Council who sent out their Neighbourhood 

Officer to visit the site. Wheelbarrow and various tools were removed by CDC and the 

Street Scene ground force team have been instructed to return the land to it’s original 

state. RESOLVED letters will be sent to neighbouring residents to advice the correct 

procedure to report concerns and CDC have asked Tickhill Town Council to share the 

information via Facebook.  

• A resident raised a concern about vehicles illegally parked on double yellow lines along 

Sunderland Street, which are obstructing visibility for drivers exiting Tithes Lane. 

RESOLVED The matter has been referred to the enforcement team at CDC. The resident 

has been provided with the appropriate contact details at CDC to report any future 

incidents. In accordance with GDPR, the resident has confirmed she is happy to be 

contacted by CDC regarding this issue. 

• Telephone call 02/05/2025 from CDC advising they have been instructed to set up a stall 

in Tickhill to support VE 80 Day offering residents support. RESOLVED set aside space 

outside the library in front of the gates. Contacted Tickhill Community Library to update 

them. 

• Telephone call 06/05/2025 to arrange collection of the Rawson Road Sign for 

renovation. RESOLVED 

• Email communication from Tickhill Estfeld asking if Cllr Baz Cooper could attend the 

school assembly at 9:05am on 8th May to deliver a talk about VE Day. RESOLVED Cllr 

Cooper will be delivering the proclamation on the Buttercross but has offered to put the 

school in touch with the VC Trust to see if they can accommodate.  

• Resident complaint about overgrown hedges on Common Lane, which are now causing 

such an obstruction to the footpath that school children are unable to use them and 

forced to venture into the road at certain points along the footpath. RESOLVED  

• acknowledged receipt, forwarded to CDC and advised resident to report via the report it 

page on the CDC website 

• Email complaint about illegal and inconsiderate parking on Wong Lane, causing a danger 

to school children. RESOLVED reported to CDC.  



• Email request from a resident asking who to contact with regard to setting up a youth 

football camp on the recreational ground in the summer holidays. RESOLVED responded 

to resident with contact details for CDC. 

• Intent notice of road closure Peastack Lane. This was communicated via Ward Cllr 

Greenhalgh the evening before the closure, despite the notice being dated a week prior. 

RESOLVED public informed and CDC asked to communicate directly for future intent 

notices. 

• resident regarding safety concerns at 17 Wong Lane. After speaking with the resident to 

clarify their initial email, it has become clear that the core issue is not parking itself, but 

the manner in which a vehicle accesses the front garden of the property. The concern 

arises from vehicles mounting the kerb to park in the front garden, which sits 

significantly higher than the adjacent footpath and roadway. This route is regularly used 

by groups of children, under supervision, on their way to school. Due to the height 

difference between the garden and the footpath, there is limited visibility for drivers 

reversing or exiting the property. This creates a risk that children walking past may fall 

below the driver's line of sight, potentially putting them in danger. RESOLVED Reported 

to CDC enforcement 

• Overdue reminder from CDC for Commercial rates for car park. Query submitted online 

on receipt of initial invoice. RESOLVED RFO to contact CDC again re query.  

• Email from the solicitor acting for Tickhill Alpacas regarding Tickhill Town Council refusal 

of planning application 25/00377/FUL. RESOLVED circulated to council, request for a 

member to visit site  

• Resident complaint via Ward Councillor. Residents neighbour is excessively feeding the 

birds and wild animals in their garden on All Hallows causing a health hazard and 

encouraging rats. Ward Councillor requested Clerk report to RSPCA RESOLVED Ward 

councillor to email full details   

• Letter from Solicitors regarding Transfer of whole registered title of St Marys car park. 

Query on section 11 additional provisions. RESOLVED circulated to full council for 

discussion. Potential extraordinary meeting may be required.  

• Phone call from gentleman who contacted previous Chair several weeks ago regarding 

renovating the Rawson Road sign FOC. RESOLVED agreed for him to come and collect at 

6:30pm before the meeting starts on 27th.  

• Intent notice of road closures – Wilsic Lane 17th – 18th June and High Street Wadworth – 

26th My for 5 days. RESOLVED forwarded for posting on notice board, website and social 

media 

• Complaint about slow emptying basin in pavilion toilets and toilets not being flushed by 

hirers. RESOLVED email sent to hirers reminding them to leave the pavilion in a clean 

and tidy state ready for the next hirer and check toilets have been flushed by children 

before leaving the building. Will check basin on 27th when attending meeting to see if 

plumber required. 


